

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE TWELFTH AIR FORCE (AIR FORCES SOUTHERN) DAVIS-MONTHAN AIR FORCE BASE, ARIZONA

13 Apr 2015

Lieutenant Colonel Joseph T. Clancy III 474th Expeditionary Support Squadron Kingston, Jamaica

Doneth Burnett Budget Financial Controller/Office Manager 53 South Camp Road, Kingston 4, Jamaica, W.I.

Dear Mrs. Burnett,

On behalf of the 474th Expeditionary Support Squadron (474 ESPTS), United States Air Force, I would like to express our gratitude for providing transportation services to my Airman supporting the visit of the President of the United States, Barack H. Obama, from 8-9 April 2015.

Moreover, myself and my teammates were very thankful that the drivers assigned to us conducted themselves in the upmost professional manner. Most importantly, their quick thinking and responsive driving kept my members safe during the numerous trips throughout Jamaica. Not only did the drivers make themselves available at all times for transportation, but also assisted with force protection duties, by using their knowledge to avoid dangerous areas, varying their routes on a daily basis and providing a watchful eye on our equipment and my personnel.

The following drivers were assigned to support the 474 ESPTS: Christopher Channer, Fitzroy Gayle, Rayon McPherson, Richardo Allen, Mathurin Elliott, and Democardo Alliman. Although we owe our safe stay to all of them, we would like to highlight Fitzroy's ability to drive my command element with confidence, safely and with quick instincts during our time in Jamaica. Rest assured that when we return to Jamaica, we will ask for the same skilled drivers. We recognize the amazing skills and flexibility of your company's drivers and the incredible job they do of putting safety first each time they are on the road. THANK YOU!

JOSEPH T. CLANCY, Lt Col, USAF

Commander, 474 ESPTS